CHRISTIAN NAGAZINE. ]

Our esteemed pastor, Elder . I. IHainer, has labored with us for
nearly seven years to good acceptance and as he leaves us for another
field we pray God’s blessings to rest upon him. Wt have secured the
services of Illder . Prosser for the coming year.

Osuawa—We, the members of the Oshawa Christian Chureh, are
very mueh pleased to have this privilege of meeting you again in this
place.  We trust you will come and go among us as one of our
nwmber, being assured that you all will be welcome to our homes.
Since our last report death has visited our number and taken away
Sister mma Schneur.  Her end was peace.  Although we have not
had any addition.: to the chureh record, still we have been following
on m the straight and narrow road that leads to everlasting life.  We
are sorry to have to report that our very much esteemed pastor, Elder
D. Prosser, is leaving us, after five years of pastoral work, and we can
truly say he leaves many warm friends here who will miss his able
teachings; and as he goes to Newwmarket to continue his labor in the
Master’s cause we trust he may be very successful in M. new field of
labor. We are very much pleased, however, to state thus Elder J. H.
Shoults comes here to continue the good work among us, zud we
trust and pray that the next year may be one of vhe very bess that the
Oshawa Church has experienced for many years. We request an
interest in your prayers that our faith and diligence may continue
steadfast unto the end.

-

SABBATH SCHOOLS.

BroosxeTon—Under the watchful care of an overruling Provi-
dence we are pleased to report the Bloomington Union#Sabbati: School
in a prosperous condition.  Owr school is under the wise and careful
managenment of Biother Ramer, who manifests a lively interest in the
work. During the past year there has been marked progress in
regularity and punctuality, as well as an increase in the average
attendarce. Our staff of teachers are deeply interested in the work and
a spirit of harmony prevails. We havz in our school a library of well
selected books, also a sufficient number of quarterlies to place one in
the hands of each scholar, also a blackboard, which is utilized to a good
purpose by Brother J. L. Hoshel. We have a weekly teachers’ meeting
which proves to be very helpful tu those who wieet together for the
study of the lesson. We pray that the blessing of God may rest upon
our school that the seeds of truth that are sown may bring forth fruit
to His honor and glory.  Children’s Day was observed on May 31st
for the first time and proved a decided success. The Church was
beautifully decorated and the few remarks by some of the older ones,
as well as the seleciions by the scholars, were very appropriate.  The
attendance was very large, the house being filled. Collection $6.40.

Cuurcn Hrur.—Our school is in a very prosperous condition. The
average attendance is as good as it has been for the past two or three



